# ELEANOR HALL SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTER





# Principal's Message

As the leaves begin to turn their brilliant shades of yellow and gold and the air grows crisp, there is a tangible sense that we have truly settled into the school year. The initial excitement of September has gracefully transitioned into the productive and positive rhythm of October. It is wonderful to walk the halls and see our students, from Kindergarten to Grade 9, fully engaged in their learning, building friendships, and embracing the routines that foster success.

This month brings with it a special opportunity for reflection with Thanksgiving just around the corner on Monday, October 13th. It is a season of gratitude, and here at Eleanor Hall, we have so much to be thankful for—most notably, our incredible students, our dedicated staff, and our supportive parent community. In classrooms, teachers are continuing to place a strong emphasis on literacy and numeracy, and many grades are working together on cross-age projects like reading buddies. It has been encouraging to see older students taking on mentorship roles with our younger learners.

With the cooler fall weather upon us, we ask that families ensure students come dressed appropriately with layers for outdoor recess, as staying warm and active helps them remain focused and ready to learn.

We would also like to recognize our parent volunteers for their help and congratulate our crosscountry team for proudly representing our school at their recent meet!

As always, we remind families to continue practicing safety during morning drop-off and afternoon pick-up by using designated zones and driving carefully.

With the looming strike, we want to extend our best wishes to all families during this uncertain time and share our hope that any interruption to school learning will be short-lived. We greatly appreciate your patience, understanding, and continued support as we navigate these challenges together.

We look forward to a quick return to school learning and a month filled with rich learning experiences.



# **Notice Board**

### Save the Date!

# SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR IS COMING TO EHS! OCTOBER 14 - 17

Please come and shop for books and more!
Everyone Welcome!
Open at lunch and after school.
Store Hours: Noon - 12:30 PM and 3:45 - 4:15 PM

# GRADE 6 SCHOOL @ THE LEGISLATURE OCTOBER 14 - 17

Students will be traveling to the Alberta Legislature in Edmonton to learn and discover about government. Thanks Mr. Perreault for making this great experience happen for our Grade 6's!

#### **PICTURE DAY- OCTOBER 7**



Lifetouch is coming to EHS! Bring your smiles to Picture Day. Retakes are on November 18.



# Fee Reminder

### CLASSROOM SUPPLY FEE 2025/2026 KINDERGARTEN - GRADE 5

Classroom Supply Fee is now due. Please pay \$40.00 online or in the school office with our new debit card option!

### TECHNOLOGY FEE 2025/2026 GRADE 1 - GRADE 9

New fee for all students in Pembina Hills School Division Grade 1-6 \$20.00 Grades 7-9 \$35.00

#### THANK YOU TO ALL WHO HAVE PAID!

### **IMPORTANT MESSAGE:**

#### **EHS ENHANCEMENT FUNDRAISING**



Thank you for supporting our Little Caesar's
Fundraiser! Cash & Cheque orders are due
to the office on October 3. Order Online
until October 13. Delivery in time for
Halloween!

#### **GOAL SETTING - OCTOBER 22 & 23**

Goal Setting is coming up on October 22 & 23.

Appointments are made online at ehs.school appointments.com or through the school website starting on October 17, 2025.

#### **BREAKFAST PROGRAM**

Breakfast is available for all students!

Any donations of Peanut Butter, Jam, Nutella and Cheez Whiz would be greatly accepted.



### Reminders

#### **BUS LANE SAFETY**

Please do not drive or park in the bus lanes at at the start & close of the school day. Thank you.

#### PARENTS PLEASE STOP BY THE OFFICE

All visitors must stop by the office. This helps us keep track of all people entering the school. Let's help keep our children safe.

### Check it Out



# SPIRIT WEAR DAYS ARE COMING UP! OCTOBER 9 & 28



School Spirit Wear can be ordered on our website from <a href="Entripy">Entripy</a>.

# **Terry Fox Update**

Thank you to all Students and their Families for supporting The Terry Fox Foundation. This year we raised \$1478.00!





Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Sep. 29	Sep. 30  National Day for  Truth &  Reconciliation  No School	1 5/6 Soccer @ Busby	2 Safely On Board Gr. K&1 Kindergarten Day	3
6	Picture Day Dress for Success Day Kindergarten Day	8	9 Spirit Wear Day 5/6 Soccer @ Busby Kindergarten Day	10 Dragons Day No School
13 Thanksgiving Day No School	14 Scholastic Book Fair School @ Leg. Gr. 6 Kindergarten Day	15 Scholastic Book Fair School @ Leg. Gr. 6	16 Scholastic Book Fair School @ Leg. Gr. 6 Kindergarten Day	17 Scholastic Book Fair School @ Leg. Gr. 6
20	21 Safety Smarts Gr. K-6 Kindergarten Day Grade 4/5 Swim	22 Goal Setting	23 Goal Setting Kindergarten Day Grade 4/5 Swim	24 PD Day No Students
27 Grade 4/5 Swim	28 Spirit Wear Day Kindergarten Day	29 Grade 4/5 Swim	30 Halloween Parade & Games Kindergarten Day	31 Dragons Day No School
Nov. 3	Nov. 4	Nov. 5	Nov .6  Kindergarten  Day	Nov. 7  Dragons Day  No School